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December 13, 2010

4:00 p.m.
memorandum

TO:

Members of Council

FROM:
Council President Jack Webb
RE:
Reapportionment Committee
In accordance with Section 18.104, Ordinance Code, as President of the Jacksonville City Council, I hereby designate the Rules Committee to serve as a Reapportionment Committee.  Chapter 18 of the Ordinance Code requires that a redistricting plan be prepared by the committee and transmitted to the City Council for consideration within 30 days after the U.S. Bureau of the Census officially certifies the results of the 2010 Census, which certification must occur by April 1, 2011.  Code Section 18.107 also requires that the Rules Committee hold not less than three public hearings at various locations around the city to solicit public input on the proposed plan before recommending a plan to the full Council for action, which must take place no later than 6 months from the date of certification of the Census data.

I want to thank Councilwoman Lee and the members of the Rules Committee for their willingness to devote the necessary time and attention to this task.
JDW/jrc/rew

cc:
Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary


Dana Farris, Chief of Legislative Services

Carol Owens, Asst. Chief of Legislative Services

Jeffrey Clements, Chief of Research


Rachel Welsh, Information Systems Administrator


Kirk Sherman, Council Auditor
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